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Germany: Some relief from industrial
orders

New orders rebound on strong demand from non-eurozone countries,
indicating that German industry's biggest problem might not be the
global slowdown

After the recent financial market rout, German industrial data just brought some relief. Industrial
new orders increased by 2.5% month-on-month in June, from -2.0% MoM in May. On the year,
new orders were still down by 3.6%. With today’s data, new orders have dropped by an average of
0.7% MoM every single month since the start of the year. As regards the June data, the increase
was driven by strong demand from non-eurozone countries (+8.6% MoM). At the same time,
domestic orders dropped by 1% MoM and orders from eurozone countries dropped for the third
month in a row. The continued weakening of demand from other eurozone countries suggests that
the biggest problem for German industry might not be the weaker global economy but rather a
new weakening of the eurozone. A trend which will clearly ring more alarm bells at the European
Central Bank.

Despite today's encouraging data, German industry is not out of the woods, at all. Over the last
year, there has been a complete reversal of the growth-supportive trend of low inventories and
filled order books to high inventories and shrinking order books. The latter does not bode well for
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industrial production in the coming months. There have been two occasions during the last decade
with high inventories and low orders at hand; 2008/9 and 2012. The current situation looks more
like 2012, which ended with a small, hardly felt, industrial recession. However, if the negative
sentiment loop continues, painful memories of the 2008/9 period could emerge faster than
anyone had hoped for. However, today’s data suggests that the worst-case-scenario does not
necessarily have to materialise.
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